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Message from the Principal 

Dear Parents, 

We have now arrived at the end of another 

successfu I term at TBOWA. There has been 

much to celebrate during this Lent Term 

including the extremely successful production 

of Matilda Jr, Year 10 Work Experience and we 

have welcomed the return of many trips and 

educational visits. 

I am pleased to report to you that the recruitment to the 6th 

Form is well underway. Not only do we have more 'Bishop' 

students than ever wanting to be part of the 6th Form, we also 

have an increasing number of external applicants. This is a real 

vote of confidence for the new 6th Form which goes from 

strength to strength. 

I am very much looking forward to meeting all the new Year 7 

students and parents during the next term as we begin to plan 

for their arrival in September. Once again 'The Bishop' is 

oversubscribed and remains a popular school in Bournemouth. 

We are truly humbled by the confidence shown and the trust 

placed in us by so many families. 

Finally, I wish our Year 11 and 13 student every success in their 

exams next term. They are working very hard and are on course 

to achieve our best results to date. They have been a pleasure to 

work with and are a credit to their families. We will, of course, 

continue to push them right up until their final exams before a 

long awaited and well deserved summer break. Good Luck 

Year 11 and 13! 

Thank you to you, as ever, for your continued support and 

prayers. I wish you a happy and Holy Easter. I hope that you will 

enjoy some quality time with family, friends and loved ones 

amongst the Easter eggs. 

Best wishes 

Paul McKeown 



World Book Day 2023 

The winners of the 2023 World Book Day 

bookmark competition have been chosen 

and their fabulous designs displayed in 

English and around the school. 

The first 3 top winners won a £10 

gift voucher each. 

- Layla 8-1

-Sophie7-7

- Verity 7-7

Macbeth performance 

We were pleased to have the 

Quantum Theatre group in 

school in March to deliver a 

performance of 'Macbeth' to 

our Year 11 students. 

Macbeth is a set text within the

English GCSE exam, so this 

opportunity to watch a live 

performance will support their 

understanding and interpretation. 
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Thank you to the teachers 

who dressed up for 

World Book Day! 



World Maths Day 2023 

Students in Key Stage 3 took part in 

World Maths day on 9th March where 

they competed against the world in a 

celebration of maths. Students completed 

20 x 60-second live maths games, 

earning 1 point for each question they 

answer correctly. 

Year 7 Winners 

1st Oscar (1737th in the UK, 5401th in the world) 

2nd Lucian (2255th in the UK, 6872nd in the world) 

3rd Sebastian (2390th in the UK,7246th in the world) 

Year 8 Winners 

1st Jessica (41st in the UK , 238th in the world) 

2nd Isla (267th in UK, 1154th in the world) 

3rd Janus (346th in the UK, 1441st in the world) 

Year 9 Winners 

1st Maryam (440th in the UK, 1818th in the world) 

2nd Jemimah (695th in the UK, 2748th in the world) 

3rd Senuth (3802nd in the UK, 10838th in the world) 

Mathletics 
The following students achieved a Bronze Award for answering questions 

correctly on the Mathletics website. 

Mathletics 
Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 

Verity Abdul Hannah 

Davis Alejandro Senuth Congratulations 

Joshua Damian Ruby 

Eleanor Ja ku b 

Daniel Jan us Th Bishop of Winch st r Acod my 

Freya Phebe 

Charlie Shaun 

Bella 

Harry 

Holly 

Oscar 

Billy 

Sienna 



Year 9 AECC 

A small group of Year 9 girls joined participants from 4 other local schools 

to learn about Women in Science and careers in Health Sciences at AECC 

University College. This event aimed to raise girls interest in STEM subjects and 

possible careers pathways. They experienced Chiropractic, Therapeutic 

Radiography and Psychology workshops with students and academic staff. 

Winchester College 

British Science Week 

KSS Biologists enjoyed a guided 

tour of the Natural History 

Collection in the Treasury at 

Winchester College. This was 

followed by a talk from Professor 

Brian Cox on Connectivity 

in Nature. 

To celebrate British Science Week, students in Years 7, 10 and 11 received an 

ACW on 
11connections

11 

in STEM- they also explored how a broad variety of 

careers rely on skills developed through our science curriculum such as 

evaluation, risk assessment, data analysis, time management and planning. 



Holocaust Speaker 

To recognise the Holocaust 

Memorial Day in January, we 

were priviledged that our 

students had the opportunity 

to hear first-hand about the 

Holocaust from Ruth Posner 

BEM, Holocaust Survivor, and 

the impact it had upon her life. 

HOLOCAUST 

MEMORIAL 

DAY TRUST 

Winchester College 

We took the students to Winchester College in March for a workshop with 

contemporary sources on the Reformation period. 

Students were able to handle and look through the College's collection, 

including a letter signed by Mary I. Students were then able to hear from 

Dr Lucy Wooding, Lecturer at the University of Oxford, who gave a lecture on 

"The Winchester Martyrs." 



The Expressive Arts department 
would like to express their thanks
to the students, staff and parents 
of TBOWA following the 2023 
producƟon of MaƟlda Jr.

AŌer six months of rehearsals, 
wwe opened on Tuesday 21st 
March and ran unƟl Friday 24th, 
with 4 sold out evenings.

The students wowed the audience
with numbers such as ‘Naughty,’ 
‘School Song’ and ‘RevolƟng 
Children.’ We were joined by 
sstudents from Muscliff Primary 
& QPA and their voices filled
the auditorium with electricity 
and passion. 

Our students were outstanding;
each and every one should be 
proud of the commitment, 
eenthusiasm and talent that they 
brought to the producƟon. 
We couldn’t be more proud of 
the students, working with them 
over the past six months has been 
a pleasure and privilege. 
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Comedy performance

Enrichment programme

On Wednesday 1st February Year 11 Spanish GCSE students enjoyed a hilarious
comedy theatre show by Onaƫ in the aŌernoon.  Many laughs as well as 
excellent pracƟce for Spanish listening skills! The actors were impressed by 
students' audience parƟcipaƟon and understanding of the play 
'Mi personalidad' -My Personality. 

Our second group of 6th Form students have qualified as 
first aiders through our 6th Form Enrichment programme.  
Fourteen students completed the  course run by New Forest First Aid Training. 
Many thanks to Jo and Sarah for an engaging, well-delivered course.
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1 Step Up to Oxford

On Tuesday 7 March, 46 students from Year 11 visited 
New College Oxford as part of their aspiraƟonal Step Up Programme.  
Students learnt more about the University applicaƟon process, met 
student ambassadors to learn about their experience and student life. 
They also experienced a lecture session with Professor of History, 
Alexander Morrison, on ‘Whiskers and Military Masculinity,’ had a tour 
of the Colleof the College ending with lunch in the 14th Century dining hall.



#WorkWed nesday 

Each week during mentor time, we focus on a new industry to show 

students the wide range of possible careers. Look out for these on 

our instagram page. 

Job of the Week 

Financial Adviser 
A financial adviser is somebody who provides people with advice 

on how to manage their finances. The adviser has specialist knowledge 
of investments, loans, savings, and money management. 

There are many Apprenticeship and even Degree Apprenticeship opportunities 

if you are interested in a career in Finance or Accountancy. 
Bournemouth University offer Accounting, 

Finance, Economics, Business and Management degree courses. 

Careers Fair 

Job of the Week 

Geoscientist 
Geoscientists study the Earth's structure and formation, and 

analyse rocks to explore its natural mineral and energy resources 

You could look at degree courses offered by the Faculty of Environmental 

& Life Sciences at the University of Southampton or learn about the work their 

Research Groups. Or you could apply for an Advanced or Degree Apprenticeship in 
Geospatial Science or Surveying if you prefer a work based approach to learning. 

Save the Date! 

We will be holding a Careers Fair at the Academy on 

Thursday 27th April between 3-Gpm. 

We have a number of local employers and education providers attending. 

We will be inviting students and parents in Years 9-13. 

Please look out for more information after Easter. 

Year 10 Work Experience 

Our Year 10 students have been increasing their aspirations and broadening 

their horizons as they have been involved in Work Experience this past week. 

The academy has received many positive phone calls from employers and our 

students have been excellent ambassadors reflecting the Bishop student values . 

We look forward to hearing about their experience when we return after 

Easter. 



Student Council Members Report 

Student experience questionnaire

In December, everyone in Years 7 to 11 were invited to complete a questionnaire 

about the student experience at Bishop. We are extremely pleased to announce 

that 782 students successfully completed this. The questions asked students to 

share their ideas and suggestions, allowing them to voice their thoughts. We are 

pleased to reveal that we gained over 65,000 words of extra student feedback. 

We will be able to utilise this information to improve the student experience at 

Bishop. The first set of questions focused on the Quality of Education; the 

second was on our Personal Development, which gave us all a chance to share 

our views on how our school is helping us to be brilliant Bishop students; finally, 

the third set of questions looked at the visions we hold as a school, as well as 

what concerns us globally and what we can do as a school to make that change. 

The outcomes of the survey have been fed back to the school leaders and the 

governors to strengthen the student voice across the academy. 

Environment 
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As part of our School Council meetings this half term, we have been focusing on 

the environment. Mr McDonnell and Mr Watton spoke to us at one of our 

meetings to share their expert knowledge on the impact that single-use plastic 

consumption has on global warming and our environment. We are currently 

reviewing single-use plastic being used in the academy, and spending time 

researching materials that are more sustainable so we can make a more positive 

impact on our environment at Bishop. We are also working with the finance 

department to find other cost-effective alternatives. We are looking forward to 

an eco-friendlier Bishop. 



Southern University Network Empowering Student Voice workshop 

As part of feedback from students we have seen additional seating in the Nave 

and as a trial students will be allowed to go home in their PE kit if they have 

Healthy Living during lesson 5 of the day. As part of the Mentor Forum, we have 

gathered feedback from mentor groups on how they currently use their school 

planner to inform what style of planner would be most useful next year. 

High Expectations - No Excuses 

Students have also provided us with feedback on the option subjects available 

and how effective the rotation systems for some subjects has worked in KS3. 

This feedback will be vital in advising ALT on their upcoming decisions. One 

areas we are reviewing to improve upon is making sure that every voice is 

heard and communicating feedback clearly with students. 

Towards the end of Lent 2 'The Southern University Network' hosted an 

empowering Student Voice workshop designed specifically for Student Councils.  

This supported us in reflecting on current practice and considering areas of 

improvement. The workshop led by Emily and Amy enabled us to explore 

opportunities we can use to share our voices in school, identified how students 

can be heard more effectively in the future, and encouraged us to reflect on 

how we communicate the results of our feed back. 

Finally, thank you to the staff at TBOWA for being so willing to work with us, 

thank you to Amy and Emily from the Southern University Network for sharing 

their expertise with us, and thank you to the students for sharing their ideas 

with us. 

Written by TBOWA School Council 
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CongratulaƟons to the following students who have achieved their 
Bronze or Silver house points award this term.  

Year 7: Bronze and Silver

Year 8: Bronze and Silver
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ds Year 9: Bronze and Silver

Year 10: Bronze and Silver

Year 11: Bronze 
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0 P1 & P2 Enrichment

Following another successful term of our 10:10 programme, please see 
below for the Pentecost Ɵmetable. 

You are now able to sign up students for their chosen club online via 
SchoolCloud.

If you have any enquiries please email 1010@tbowa.org
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For regular updates please follow our 
instagram page  :
@thebishopofwinchesteracademy
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